
 
 

 

 

 

 

Community Governance Review 2015/16 

Issue 7 

Moreton Hall Area 

NOTICE is hereby given that St Edmundsbury Borough Council (“the Council”), 

in accordance with the provisions of the Local Government and Public 
Involvement in Health Act 2007 (“the Act”), has undertaken a Community 

Governance Review of certain parishes in its area. 
 
The Council has now decided to what extent it will give effect to the 

recommendations made in respect of issue 7 in the Community Governance 
Review 2015/16, which affected the parishes of: 

 
 Bury St Edmunds 

 Great Barton 

 Rushbrooke with Rougham. 
 

The decision is that: 

 
1. The parishes listed above should not be abolished; 

 
2. The Moreton Hall area of Bury St Edmunds should remain in Bury St 

Edmunds Parish, and no new parish should be created for this area.  

 

N.B. Please see the separate decision for issues 4, 6 and 8 in relation to 
the boundary of Bury St Edmunds Parish;  

 
3. The names of the parishes listed above should not be altered;  

 
4. The parishes should continue to have town/parish councils as currently 

applicable; and 

  
5. No changes be made to the electoral arrangements that apply to the 

parish/town councils listed above in respect of this particular issue (but 
see the decisions for issues 3 and 4 in relation to Great Barton and 
Rushbrooke with Rougham Parish Councils respectively). 
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Reasons for the decision 
 

The Council considered that, having tested the matter through consultation, 
there was insufficient evidence of support to justify such a significant change to 

the current arrangements.   
 
A full record of the consultation results can be found on page 21 of:  

https://democracy.westsuffolk.gov.uk/documents/s14126/Appendix%20B.pdf . 
 

 

Date of Publication: 1 August 2016 

Fiona Osman 

Elections Manager 

St Edmundsbury Borough Council 

https://democracy.westsuffolk.gov.uk/documents/s14126/Appendix%20B.pdf

